Councillors Geoff Harvey and Henry Batchelor

Report for Parish Councils – August 2018
A1307
A new spanner in the works with this. The Mayor of the Combines Authority has paused some of the work that the Greater Cambridge Partnership has been doing, not only with the A1307 but with other schemes around the county. This is to see if the individual projects we are working on line-up with his long-term vision of Cambridgeshire infrastructure. The silver lining is that the smaller ‘quick wins’ on our stretch of the A1307 ahead are still going ahead, it’s the longer-term scheme from the A11 into Cambridge element that has been temporarily paused. Watch this space. Also, the next section of the A1307 is to be resurfaced in September; this will be from Haverhill past Horseheath, with a reduced speed limit, so journey times will be slower during the works.
Planning
[bookmark: _GoBack]At time of writing South Cambs Local Plan hasn’t been adopted; we were promised this at the end of July with nothing happening. As with most things within Local government, nothing happens quickly, the Plan has to be sent to SCDC first of all for checking; if all is good it goes back to the local plan inspector who then sends a final version back for adoption. So we may well be on the brink. We shall update you as soon as we hear anything.
Innovate and Cultivate Fund
The County Council has reopened this fund, which is offered annually. Details can be found here - https://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/council/communities-&-localism/innovate-and-cultivate-fund/
Peter Gaskin
Most Parishes in our area have, since April, had need for the Rights of Way officer at the County Council, Peter Gaskin. He was on long-term leave from then until now, so not much has happened in this department, but I can report he is back at work. So, do start to email him about footpaths and other rights of way again. peter.gaskin@cambridgeshire.gov.uk
Bikeability
The County Council has a grant from central government to help school children learn to ride bikes safely. The pot is circa £61,000 for schools to bid into, and once it’s gone, it’s gone. We’re encouraging all schools in the area to apply if they would like to.
Social Isolation
There is a 2-year pilot scheme being jointly funded by SCDC and the County Council to fund a ‘Social Navigator’ who is based at the Granta Medical Practices (Linton and Sawston) with the main aim being to tackle health issues relating to loneliness. If you know anyone that may benefit, do encourage them to see their GP, who can refer them to the Navigator.
Brexit Committee
The Cabinet at SCDC have approved a new Brexit Advisory Group to identify and where possible mitigate Brexit related issues specific to South Cambs. Geoff is chairing this group and he’s interested in hearing any issues and concerns affecting local residents and businesses.
